Charity group donates \$26,000 to Sophia Recovery Centre

APRIL CUNNINGHAM

9/14/2015

Telegraph-Journal

September 9, 2015

Share this article

Facebook

Twitter

Email



100 Women Who Care of Greater Saint John donated close to \$26,000 to the Sophia Recovery Centre on Tuesday. Stacey Doyle, executive director of the Sophia Recovery Centre receives a cheque from 100 Women Who Care co-founder Debbie Rathwell. Photo: Submitted

SAINT JOHN • A local women's philanthropic group has donated close to \$26,000 to the Sophia Recovery Centre.

Members of 100 Women Who Care of Greater Saint John made the donation on Tuesday night at its 10th meeting.

"Women continue to be inspired by the efficient and meaningful work of our organization," said co-founder Debbie Rathwell in a press release. "We are confident that our impact on our local charitable communities will continue to thrive for many years to come."

The Sophia Recovery Centre is a non-residential facility on Hazen Street for women in recovery, offering continuing care and long-term treatment for women with addictions.

At every quarterly meeting, each member of 100 Women Who Care donates \$100 to a chosen charity. With 255 members, the total donation came in at \$25,781 on Tuesday, with \$81 coming from Sophie Dumouchel, who attends each meeting with her mother, and \$2,600 from a charity bazaar at Exchange on Germain.

Since its inception in June of 2013, 100 Women Who Care of Greater Saint John has donated more than \$248,000 to local charities.

Members meet for an hour to hear three five-minute presentations by local charities that have been nominated by members and randomly selected ahead of time. Members jointly select one of the three presenting local charity or not-for-profit organization by way of a vote to receive the bulk donation at the end of the presentations.

Each member then writes a \$100 cheque to the winning organization.

The process is repeated four times a year.

The greater Saint John chapter meets again on Dec. 8, 2015.

Share this article Facebook Twitter Email

9/14/2015 Telegraph-Journal

2 Comments Telegraph Journal



Recommend

Share

Sort by Best ▼



Join the discussion...



Jeff McCanna ⋅ 5 days ago

Wonderful news - I have had the pleasure of doing some work with them through the United Way and have met the Executive Director and some of the ladies - a very deserving organization that does great work in our community. Congratulations!



Debbi Knopp ⋅ 3 days ago

In our 10 meetings since June 2013, 100 Women Who Care has now donated locally as of Sept 10, 2015 \$248,159.

ALSO ON TELEGRAPH JOURNAL

WHAT'S THIS?

80 new jobs land in Saint John

9 comments • 2 hours ago

DENISE MILLER — LOL! According to current employees these jobs were filled last year...this is just political

Telegraph-Journal

4 comments • a day ago

JEAN GUY RICHARD — Mr Chretien is quite correct that Harper has shamed Canada several times.

Times & Transcript

2 comments • a day ago

CARLENA MUNN — So many things go on in this province I never know about despite keeping current on the local news daily.

Greater Saint John

1 comment • a day ago

BARRY OGDEN — This year we had 7,000 children growing and planting marigolds ,50 schools at 50 sites. We even surpassed our